

Western Foothills Regional School Unit No. 10 799 Hancock Street, Suite 1 Rumford ME 04276 Central Office 207-369-5560 Fax 207-562-7059

Buckfield, Hanover, Hartford, Mexico, Roxbury, Rumford, Sumner

Deborah Alden Superintendent of Schools

Leanne Condon, Director Curriculum, Instruction, & Assessment

Leah Kaulback Business Manager

September 23, 2020

Dear Students, Parents, and Families,

Last night our School Board voted to close in-person learning at four of our schools from Monday, September 28, 2020 through Tuesday, October 13, 2020. At the School Board meeting on Tuesday, October 13th the School Board will reconsider the need to close schools. The four schools are in the Mountain Valley Region:

- Mountain Valley High School
- Mountain Valley Middle School
- Meroby Elementary School
- Rumford Elementary School

During this time students will be participating in fully-remote learning activities with our staff. Our schools will be deeply cleaned and awaiting student return.

I truly believe our students and staff have done an exemplary job following Covid-19 health & safety protocols in our schools and on our transportation, allowing them to be some of the safest places in our community.

Please keep the following in mind:

- If your student doesn't have a device for remote learning at this time we will do everything we can for them to have one by Monday, September 28th.
- Wednesday, October 7, 2020 still remains a Teacher Workshop Day.
- There is in-person learning at Hartford Sumner Elementary School, Buckfield Junior Senior High School and our Western Maine Regional Program.
- Thursday, October 15th will be the first day of possible in-person learning at these four schools.

Meanwhile, our other schools will follow the CDC guidelines which would call for a 7 to 14 day quarantine if there were 3 separate positive Covid-19 cases in a school building within a 14-day period.

Please stay safe! Sincerely, Deb Alden

